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Date: 4 December 2019

Summary of outcome

All early years providers must meet the legal requirements in the 'Statutory framework for 
the early years foundation stage', which you can find at 
www.gov.uk/government/publications/early-years-foundation-stage-framework--2. If we 
find that a provider is not meeting the requirements, we can take action to ensure they put 
matters right. On 21 August 2019, we inspected this provider and found they were not 
meeting some of these requirements. We served the provider with a Welfare Requirements 
Notice. This is a legal notice that requires the provider to take the actions below within the 
timescales set out. The provider will be able to give parents further information about this. 
The provider is still registered with Ofsted.'  

Actions needed by 30 September 2019:  

n  make sure robust systems are in place to prevent the spread of infection  

n  deploy staff to ensure children are adequately supervised and kept safe at all times  

n  take all reasonable steps to ensure the premises are secure, to prevent unauthorised 
persons entering and children leaving the premises unsupervised  

n  ensure staff working with older children understand how to communicate appropriately 
with younger children  

n  ensure children's health is well protected during hot weather and they have regular 
access to fresh drinking water.  

The provider has informed Ofsted about the action they have taken to meet the 
requirements. We are satisfied with the action they have taken. This will be further assessed 
at next inspection.


